LAKE TISHOMINGO PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION
Minutes

December 10, 2013

Board Members Present:  Ray Lauer, vice-president, Marilyn Meyer, John Johnston, Roy Hummel, and Ken Stojeba.

Excused Absence:  Steve Blaha, president, Kevin Seelbach

The meeting was called to order at 7:08 p.m. and there were six (6) property owners in attendance, and all recited the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Ray reported that President Blaha was home with an illness and unable to chair the meeting.
Minutes, November 12, 2013: Ken made a motion to waive the reading of the minutes and this was seconded by John.  MOTION PASSED

Treasurer’s Report: Marilyn reported there was income of $2,985.13, representing $2,901.29 for assessments 2013-2014, as well as payment for gate cards, trailer rental, interest and a rebate from a closing.  Total cash outflow amounted $43,913.34 for a variety of issues, including major expenses of $37,501 for a new truck with snow plow, salt spreader, under coating and over rail liner, $1,467.00 for the Tesreau third quarter legal, $1,325.94 to Ameren Overhead electric maintenance, $1,818.00 paid to Lakenan Insurance for truck coverage and $894.72 to Jefferson County Tax Collector Beth Mann.  Other expenditures were for the November/December Newsletter, tax preparation, Britton’s Quick Shop, utilities.  The entire report will be available in the next issue of the Newsletter.

The checking account balance is $269,135.47.  There remain delinquent assessments on two houses for the years 2011-2012, 2012-2013, and 2013-2014, with one legal action.
Marilyn also advised she needed approval for the following - Terry Bouska, $300.00 for the audit; Morton Salt, 15.50 tons, $1,166.53; Post Office fee renewal, $200.00; portable toilet, $90.00; Door Controls for a gate screen, $1,012.11; Britton’s Quick Shop, $69.75; Snowplowing, 19.5 hours, $585.00; Excel Electric (for work at storage area and storage shed), $5,000.00; gate phone, $55.20, for a total of $8,478.59.  Also, there are two checks that have not cleared the bank, $1,000.00, for the truck final payment and $2,539.46 to the Missouri Department of Revenue for sales tax and a two-year license.
John made a motion to approve the report as well as the necessary payments.  This was seconded by Ken.  MOTION PASSED

Building:  John advised Ameren had installed the electric pole and the contractor (Excel Electric) had finished hooking up the meter and interior and exterior lights at the storage area.
Security:  Roy said other than a tree having caught fire and then falling across the road on the Northside, there had been no other issues brought to his attention.

Gate:  Russ Wilner reported on work he has been doing with an interim computer at the gate, and told about the improvement that has taken place with the new screen at the entrance.  He also said that for the internet connection he suggests the purchase of a new computer.  He will work with Janet and Rich Hirsch on purchasing this, and report to the board next month.

Russ also mentioned an issue of concern with respect to numerous gate cards issued to one individual, contrary to a Board decision from several years ago, that allows only 6 cards to a property owner.  
This matter will be investigated so the situation can be resolved. 
Maintenance:  Ken reported the old shed has been mostly removed.  Also, he and President Blaha had taken down several trees that could have caused a hazard because of their proximity to the new telephone pole and wiring.  

John also mentioned that some modifications had been added to the truck, one being a light at the rear to provide illumination when salt is being distributed during plowing operations, and the installation of rubber pieces near where the salt is distributed, to protect the spreader.

LTIA Representative:  John, reporting on behalf of Julie, wished to remind everyone about the chili cook off scheduled for Sunday, December 15.  It is hoped there is a large turnout.  Last year there were 18 who submitted entries.

Finance: No report

Website:  Janet mentioned the dead line for submission of articles and other material, December 20, 2013.

Garden Club:  Rich Hirsch stated someone has dumped mulch near the community house.  It appears to be of worthwhile quality, and is available for anyone to use.

Parents’ Club, Sewer Board, Water Testing, Dam: There were no reports submitted.
New Business:  Russ Wilner suggested some type evergreen tree might be planted near the community house, and when it grows sufficiently, it would be ideal to string lights during the Christmas Holiday season.  Since this would be the purview of the LTIA, John said he would discuss the idea with the leadership of that group.

Janet said it would be a good idea to install an IP camera on the guard shack, to enhance the availability of inspecting vehicles that enter/leave the lake, and offer better security for the lake subdivision, to identify vehicles that may be here illegally, or having been involved in mischievousness, criminal activity, etc.  Since information had already been submitted by Will Electronics regarding the possible addition of surveillance equipment, Janet agreed to review that material and report back to the board.

There was a discussion about how to properly secure keys that are available at a site here at the lake, for use by board members and others, and Ken agreed to research this topic.

There being no further business, a motion was made by Marilyn and seconded by Roy to adjourn.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 p.m.

Submitted by Ray Lauer, V-P and Secretary
